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Neptune Township ~ Zoning Board

SPECIAL HEARING MINUTES

Wednesday November 13, 2013 at 7:30 PM

Municipal Complex, 2nd Floor

 25 Neptune Blvd.
ATTENDANCE:

Present:
Roger Eichenour, Barbara Bascom, Paul Dunlap, David Fernicola, William Frantz, James Gilligan, Dianna Harris, Thomas Healy, Clifford Johnson, Joe Sears, Cynthia Suarez.  Also present Monica C. Kowalski, Esq. Board Attorney, Matt Shafai, PE, PP Board Engineer, and Jennifer C. Beahm, PP, AICP Board Planner.
OPENING:

Meeting called to order by Roger Eichenour at 7:35 PM.  Mr. Eichenour advised the public of the fire exits and how the meeting will proceed.
RESOLUTIONS: 

a. None.
DISCUSSIONS:
ZB12/21 & ZB13/14 (Use Variance, Preliminary Major Site Plan, & Minor Subdivision) – Hovsons, Inc. (Victoria Gardens) – Hovchild Blvd – Block 1500, Lots 1, 2, 5, 20, 21, & 22 (312 apartment units & restaurant/retail building)  Represented by Jennifer S. Krimko, Esq. 

Jennifer Krimko, Esq., attorney for the applicant, introduces her first witness, Kyle Weise – Senior Environmental Consultant for Trident.  He has been with Trident for the past 12 years and has prepared numerous Environmental Impact Statements.  Mr. Weise is accepted by the Board.

Mr. Weise testifies that the property is assessed prior to going forward with an assessment for development.

Mr. Weise introduces Exhibit A-33 which is a 1995 Aerial Map of the subject property.  Mr. Weise proceeds to review his report including endangered species, noise characteristics, and air quality.

Questions are presented by members of the Board.

**Board Member Cynthia Suarez arrives at 8:23 PM**
The meeting is open to public questioning.

Mr. Ron Gasiorowski, representing “Friends of Neptune” questions Mr. Weise.

Carl Schuetz – 24 Oakcrest was asked to be seated as his wife is one of the “Friends of Neptune” being represented by an attorney and this presents a conflict.

Mike – States an Acoustical Engineer is qualified to take sound readings and had further questions regarding noise.

Jennifer Krimko states they will submit to Lisa Spaziano of Leon S. Avakian regarding tree plots.

Mr. Cottrell has questions regarding wildlife.

Gerald Azzolini questions the water table and whether there is a particular time of year that should be tested.

Mr. Weise discusses the seasonal high water table, wildlife, and noise.

Tadd Adams – presents questions regarding data and the testimony provided.

Blanche Dunbar of 40 Lynn Drive questions the testimony regarding air quality and how taking down trees is unhealthy and questions how it is not going to impact the surrounding area.

Ron Gasiorowski presents further questions/clarification of the testimony provided.

Public Portion closed as there were no further members of the audience at the podium.

**At 8:55 PM the Board takes a short recess.  At 9:07 PM the Board returns and all Members are again present**
Jennifer Krimko, Esq. summarizes and further questions Mr. Weise.

Mr. Healy questions Mr. Weise why the commercial component being proposed would have a greater impact.  Mr. Weise states that it wouldn’t.

Jennifer Krimko, Esq. introduces her second witness of the evening Mr. Roger Cirminiello – Licensed Architect – Graduated from NJIT in 1992.  The Board accepts Mr. Cirminiello.

The Board has concerns over the fact that there is no tot lot or recreation area being proposed now that 3-bedroom units are being proposed.

Mr. Gasiorowski questions the number of stories in each building, # of rooms in each unit, and the clubhouse.

Mr. Cusano of 27 Maplecrest Drive – questions the proposed individual A/C units in closets and whether they will be vented outside.

Blanch Dunbar – Questions why it was presented at previous meetings that these units were to appeal to “Empty Nesters” whereas they appear to not be the only demographic.

Mr. Luttchau – EMT – states the stairwells as proposed are not wide enough for stretchers.

Mr. Herschel of Hemlock Drive – Questions the lighting being proposed on the balconies and whether or not there will be dumpsters.

Mr. Azzolini has questions regarding the parking lot – He is instructed these are questions for the Site Engineer not the Architect.

Mr. Robert Riedmann of Toomin Drive – questions bus maneuverability throughout the site.

Public Portion closed as there were no further members of the audience at the podium.

Matt Shafai, PE, PP – Board Engineer – questions whether or not there will be at least 350 s.f. of storage space in each unit.  He also asks for clarification in the square footages of the 1-, 2-, and 3-bedroom units.  Mr. Cirminiello states the 2-bedroom units consist of 1,480 s.f., the 1-bedroom units consist of 1,000 s.f., and the 3-bedroom units consist of 1,940 s.f.

The Board discusses the carrying of the meeting to another Special Meeting date.  The Board agrees to carry the application to a Special Meeting on February 19th to be reserved specifically for Hovsons, Inc. 
The Public is advised and no further notice will be required of the applicant for this Special Meeting.

ADJOURNMENT:
A motion was made by James Gilligan and seconded by Paul Dunlap to adjourn at 11:05 PM.  The next scheduled hearing will be a Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Adjustment to be held on December 4, 2013 at 7:30 PM.  All in favor.

Minutes submitted by Kristie Armour, Secretary.
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